DRAFT MINUTES

College Executive Council • March 24, 2009
San Diego Miramar College

Present:  Paulette Hopkins, Peter Fong, Darrel Harrison, Daphne Figueroa, Patricia Hsieh, Joyce Allen, Sandi Trevisan, Sam Shooshtary, Craig Wilde, Liz Armstrong, Susan Schwarz, Linda Woods

A.  Approval of Agenda 

Added: Use of I-101(Harrison), C-Cert Practical Exercise (Hsieh)

B.  Approval of Previous Minutes

Approved.
C.  Guests

Paulette Hopkins, Linda Woods

D. REPORTS

1) Academic Senate (Harrison)

Meeting next week.
2) Classified Senate (Shooshtary) 

Recent meeting addressed online elections district wide, sexual harassment training, reduction of student services hours, and scholarships office change. 

3) Associated Students 
No report.  Fong requested a representative from A.S. attend CEC meetings.
4) Chancellor’s Cabinet (Hsieh)

•  Vacant positions:  for frozen faculty positions, sites will be allocated adjunct funds for backfill of classroom positions only.  Management vacancies will be filled:  1/CE, 3/City, 5/Mesa, 1/Miramar (VPI)

5.  District Governance Council (Harrison)

Reviewed Academic Freedom edits, recently received revised draft.
6.  District Strategic Plan Committee  

See Eii.

7.  District Budget Committee 
No report.

8.  District SLOAC Committee 
Fong reported all 14 Student Service areas are on the comprehensive review cycle.  Figueroa said only annual program reviews will be required for Instruction. 

9.  District Accreditation Committee (Woods)
District meeting this Friday.  Armstrong received the annual report request from Accreditation -- completion is due June 30, 2009.

E.  NEW BUSINESS
i.  2008-2009 Remaining IELM Fund (Wilde)

$78003.80 IELM funds allocated in the fall are all in the queue, leaving a balance of $34,000 in reserves for emergencies – balance will roll over to next year.  IELM is based on FTES, not amount used. An example of an “emergency” is equipment failure and instruction is endangered.  Harrison asked about the status of the projectors in A-200 – bulbs are broken and evening faculty cannot use them.  The Sheriff’s Department purchased those projectors and gifted them to the college.  Schwarz will investigate.  Hsieh asked if there was anything in writing as evidence that the college could roll over IELM balance.  Wilde read an e-mail from Terry Davis stating so.

ii. Strategic Plan (Hsieh)

Otto Lee distributed via email a draft District Strategic Plan and has asked for feedback.

iii.  Logo for 40th Anniversary (Trevisan)
Trevisan shared the winning 40th anniversary logo that will be used through the 2009-2010 year.  It was submitted by an artist participating in the 40 Year Anniversary Logo Call for Entries, which was coordinated by the 40th Anniversary Task Force.  

iv.  Enrollment Management for 2009-2010 (Armstrong)

Distributed:  Enrollment Management Planning for 2009-2010, March 19, 2009

Armstrong shared enrollment assumptions: demand will remain high due to enrollment restrictions at UC/CSU and the state of the economy.  Miramar has developed an effective class schedule to date, so strengthening the current schedule will be the focus of enrollment management.  Fong asked if funds received from international students go to the district or to the college.  Wilde will check. 

v.  Use of I-101 (Harrison)
Faculty have expressed concerns over the increasing use of I-101 for special events, displacing large numbers of students.  Hsieh explained there is no other venue on campus at this time to accommodate large events and has requested the new student building have a room that can accommodate 200 guests. Recommendations for options are welcome.  Figueroa asked that the same students not be displaced repeatedly.  Audio-visual and facilities staff are also impacted.  Tom Davenport needs to add the new field house classrooms to the inventory.
OLD BUSINESS 
i.  Report from Parking Task Force (Wilde)

Wilde explained the purpose of the new Parking Task Force and reviewed the dialogue and actions taken at the group’s first meeting.  The Task Force will look at options for student and staff/faculty parking and develop a parking plan to accommodate all during various stages of construction.  As construction projects roll out, eliminating parking areas, new parking will be identified. Task force members are:  Dan Gutowski (chair), Debra Picou, Sandi Trevisan, Craig Wilde, Jim Bray.  Student, classified and faculty representatives were requested, but none attended the first meeting.  Parking options may include:

· Taking back the Park and Ride location on the corner of Hillery and Black Mountin;

· Utilizing the grounds storage area behind the diesel technology building;

· Negotiating use of the City parking lot behind the tennis courts when not in high use by the City;

Hsieh asked that a communications plan be developed for students and the campus and that the number of faculty/staff and student spaces be identified separately and totaled.  Wilde referenced a document prepared by Debra Picou that has done that. 

ii.  College-wide Priorities for 2009-2010 (Woods)

No report.

iii.  Health Fee (Hsieh)

Hsieh will report to the Cabinet that Miramar favors the $1 increase in the student health fee, beginning fall 2009.
G.  Announcements
None.

iv.  C-Cert Practical Exercises (Hsieh)

District Police Chief Charlie Hogquist has tentatively scheduled a C-Cert practical exercise for Miramar College on Friday, May 15 from 1-4 p.m. and has asked for confirmation of the date/time.  CEC noted the date is during finals week, but confirmed the requested date/time.

G.  Announcements

•  Peter Fong distributed new Student Orientation folders, developed by Erica Murrietta, funded by BSI, and designed by Communications Services (Joan Mize).  Hsieh asked if there was a date scheduled for the Freshman Year Experience – Fong will check. 

Trevisan
3/31/2009
